
‭EAST WINDSOR PUBLIC SCHOOLS‬
‭Board Policy Review Sub-Committee Special Meeting – April 1, 2025‬

‭Room A5, Broad Brook Elementary School‬
‭14 Rye Street, Broad Brook, CT‬

‭H. Spencer called the meeting to order at 5:49 p.m.‬

‭Attendance: H. Spencer, B. LeBorious, F. Neill, K. Carey-Trull, Dr. P. Tudryn‬

‭Minutes 12.18.24‬‭:‬
‭●‬ ‭Minutes from the last meeting held on December 18, 2024 were approved.‬

‭Discussion on policy related to EWPS employees’ option for children to attend school‬‭:‬
‭●‬ ‭Discussion ensued.  Dr. Tudryn will draft a policy to bring to the next BPR meeting for‬

‭further discussion and consideration for full-time employees’ children to have the option‬
‭to enroll in EWPS for a fee under specific criteria related to cost considerations (e.g.,‬
‭special education).‬

‭Discussion on policy related to access to athletic transportation:‬
‭●‬ ‭Discussion ensued regarding equity with costs and access to athletic transportation.  BPR‬

‭tabled discussion until the summer once the school year is complete and data from the‬
‭current year on athletic costs is available for review.‬

‭Plan for second reading of Shipman & Goodwin policies to the full Board:‬
‭●‬ ‭The first reading of the series 5000 will be placed on the second April regular Board‬

‭meeting.  This will complete all first readings of the newly proposed policies.‬
‭●‬ ‭The second reading will be scheduled for the first regular Board meeting in May with the‬

‭intent to have the Board vote to adopt by the first meeting in June.‬
‭●‬ ‭The request was made to provide a list of current CABE policies that are planned to‬

‭sunset to the full Board once the new policies are adopted.‬

‭Miscellaneous‬
‭●‬ ‭None‬

‭Meeting adjourned at 6:46 p.m.‬

‭Respectfully submitted,‬
‭Heather Spencer‬
‭Sub-Committee Member/BOE Vice Chair‬


